
                                          

 

 

 

                                   

 

 

 

His Excellency  

Mr. Nguyen Hong Dien  

Minister of Industry and Trade  

Socialist Republic of Viet Nam   

 

 

 16 July 2023 

 

Your Excellency, 

 

I have the honour to acknowledge the receipt of your letter of today’s date, which reads as follows: 

  

“In connection with the signing on this date of the Protocol on the Accession of the United Kingdom 

of Great Britain and Northern Ireland to the Comprehensive and Progressive Agreement for Trans-

Pacific Partnership (Protocol), and recognising the Free Trade Agreement between the United 

Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and the Socialist Republic of Viet Nam, done at 

London on 29 December 2020, which presently sets out high standards and extensive market access 

regarding government procurement between our two countries, I have the honour to confirm the 

following agreement reached between the Government of the Socialist Republic of Viet Nam (Viet 

Nam) and the Government of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland (United 

Kingdom) during the course of the negotiations on the Protocol with regard to Chapter 15 

(Government Procurement) of the Trans-Pacific Partnership Agreement as incorporated into the 

Comprehensive and Progressive Agreement for Trans-Pacific Partnership (the TPP as incorporated 

into the CPTPP):  

 

“The market access offer in the Schedule of Viet Nam to Annex 15-A of the TPP as 

incorporated into the CPTPP shall apply to the United Kingdom.”  

 

I have the further honour to propose that this letter and your letter in reply shall constitute an 

agreement between our two Governments, subject to dispute settlement under Chapter 28 (Dispute 

Settlement) of the TPP as incorporated into the CPTPP, which shall enter into force on the date on 

which the Protocol enters into force for both Viet Nam and the United Kingdom.” 

 

I have the further honour to confirm that your letter reflects the agreement reached between our two 

Governments during the course of the negotiations on the Protocol, and that your letter and this letter in reply 

shall constitute an agreement between the Government of the United Kingdom and the Government of Viet 

Nam, subject to dispute settlement under Chapter 28 (Dispute Settlement) of the TPP as incorporated into the 
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CPTPP, which shall enter into force on the date on which the Protocol enters into force for both the United 

Kingdom and Viet Nam. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

THE RT HON KEMI BADENOCH MP 

Secretary of State for Business & Trade and President of the Board of Trade 

Minister for Women & Equalities 

 


